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Darlene Haswell

Council Considers

“Re-Gearing”

Students’ Council will hold
its second meeting of the winter
session Tuesday evening.

The governing body of the
Students’ Union, Students’
Council controls student act-
ivities on campus to a great
extent. :

Students’ Union president Alex
McCalla stated that two of the
major issues Students’ Council
will deal with this year are the
residence problem and possible
modifications of Students’ Union

operations,
He said that students’ unions in

Universities throughout the country | @

are finding their usual methods of
operation becoming inadequate as
they are unable to cope with increas-
ed enrolments each year. He said he
believes a “re-gearing” of the
machinery of student government is
necessary. ;

Mr. McCalla added that this prob-
lem had been discussed by Canadian
students’ union presidents at the
National Federation of Canadian
University Students conference, held
this summer in Vancouver.

Much of Council’s first meeting
will consist of ratifying matters pass-
ed by the summer session Students’
Council, which dealt only with
matters of immediate importance.

New Appointment

For Provost Ryan

Mr. A. A. Ryan has been ap-
pointed Asistant to the Presi-
 dent of the University.

Mr. Ryan, who took over the
new position last April still re-
tains the title of Provost. How-
ever, Major Roland Hooper, the
new male student advisor, per-
forms some of Mr. Ryan’s

former duties.

As Assistant to the President,
Mr. Ryan decreases considerably
the work President Johns has to
do. All matters of policy, form-
erly sent to Dr. Johns are now
referred to him. “The University
is getting to be a big place; it is
a big business. The President
can no longer handle all matters
himself,” Mr, Ryan said.

In addition to his duties as Pro-
vost and the Assistant to the Presi-
dent, Mr. Ryan serves actively on
many other administrative bodies.
He is chairman of the Committee on
Fraternities and the Residence com-
mittee, and secretary of both the
Dean’s Council and the Committee
on Student Affairs.

He sits on many other committees
such as the Senior Administration
committee, the Committee on Public-
ations and Press, and the Committee
on the Calendar. Mr. Ryan has been
laregly responsible for the extensive
- changes in the University Calendar

and the development of the Student
Handbook.

Block A Sponsors

Miss Freshette Contest

The Block A club has chosen
five candidates this year for the
Miss Freshette Contest. The
winner will be crowned at the
Miss Freshette dance on Satur-
day, October 1.

This year’s candidates are
Darlene Haswell, Donna Rusnak,
Patricia Eyles, Loretta Lang, and
Caroline Peters.

Darlene is a petite, blond Edmon-
ton girl. At Eastglen Composite High
School, she was on the social board,
social committee, booster club and in
inter-mural sports. She has also
won a semi-final in a TV modelling

Donna Rusnak

contest. Darlene is in the faculty of
household economics.

Patricia is another Edmonton lass.
She comes from Bonnie Doon High
School where she was a Students’
Executive member, room representa-
tive, in yearbook advertising, club

| board representative on council and
‘on the Hudson’s Bay Co. fashion

board. Her main interests are skat-
ing, and swimming. Patricia is in
education.

Loretta is a willowy brunette from
St. Mary’s High School. She was on
the grad committee and the yearbook
staff and took part in basketball and
curling. Loretta is also in Education.

Caroline Peters

Caroline, now of Edmonton,
attended the Canmore High School.
She was secretary of the Students’
Union, president of the Hi-C and
Miss Can-Teen of 1959. She came
third in the Red Deer Teen Con-
ference. Caroline is taking house-
hold economics.

Judges, to be announced later, will
be chosen from the faculty.

Donna is a statuesque brunette
also of Edmonton. She attended Ross
Sheppard High School' where she
was treasurer of the Students’ Union,
club board representative on council
and participated. in junior basketball.
Donna is in arts and science, major-
ing in honours English.

Patricia Eyles

i
|

Loretta Lang

No Yellow . Pages

The 1960-61 edition of the
University of Alberta’s social
register, the Student’s Union
Telephone Directory, is now be-
ing prepared.

Ready access to the addresses
and telephone numbers of cam-
pus faculty, administration,
councils, residences, fraterni-
ties and organizations is furn-
ished in the first section desig-
nated by the directory staff as
“Important Telephone Num-
bers”.

An alphabetical list of all full time
students, their addresses, telephone
numbers, faculties and course years
:pmpletes the pocket sized publica-
101.

Directories should be available to

all Students’ Union members by
October 15.

Poll Reveals Frosh
Play Midnight Football

by Robert Leong
Are you enjoying Frosh
Week?
“Only at night.” That is one
of the many comments received
during a poll of frosh opinion

and knowledge.

Three hundred and eighteen frosh
were asked the question. Of the 141
males, 77 said yes, 56 said no, and
the rest were undecided. That a
great percentage of the males said
no is not surprising. Most of them
had big S’s drawn on their faces.
Some of them carried placards stat-
ing: “I am a stupid ignorant St.
Steves frosh”. One of these un-
fortunate creatures stated: “Now I
like football, see, and I really enjoy
football practice. I don’t even mind
practicing in my shorts. But I really
don’t enjoy it half as much if I have
to practice in the rain at 1 am.

One hundred and fifty-six
females enjoyed Frosh week; 13
did not. This is not surprising.
Rumors have it that most girls
are here looking for a husband,
and frosh week is always a good
time to find a husband, especially
if one is a freshette. These girls
must be given a note of warning.
Most seniors are not the marry-
ing kind. The others you met
will not be here for long—only
until they find out how they
fared in their supplemental ex-
aminations. . Comments ranged
from “tremendous!” to “kinda
soft”, Onme girl stated “I'm hav-
ing a good time” and then notic-
ed an engineer approaching,
quickly added “so far”.

Is University life what you ex-
pected it to be?

To this question, comments rang-
ed from a serious “When does it
start?”, to a sarcastic “What life?”
For answering a question with
a question, this frosh had the

pleasure of serving me coffee with
double cream and sugar. Another
St. Steves frosh came out with an
emphatic “damn seniors”. He too,
had the pleasure of serving me with'
coffee (double cream and sugar, of
course). The fraternities should be
on the lookout for this man: he has a
very good voice and can ring out the
high notes of our University cheer
song perfectly.

One cute freshette said that
there were too few boys. She
was given the opportunity to
begin meeting us immediately
by serving me a cup of coffee
(double cream and sugar).

Another girl said she enjoys the
‘company of engineers’. For saying
a nasty word in front of a commerce
student, she was made to wash her
mouth with coffee. Naturally, I had
a cup also (with double cream and
sugar). To prevent monotonous
repetition, let me just say that I had
a total of 21 cups of coffee (double
cream and sugar) during the course
of the survey.

Are you a member of the Wauneita
society? i

Five boys were veryl serious in
asking “What is it?” Other com-
ments were “Still trying,” and
“Hoochy-koochy crackerpack!” Five
boys also answered yes. They were
probably trying to seem important;
that they belonged to some organiza-
tion on the campus. Probably arts
and science students.

It is amazing that 15 girls on this
campus are not members of the
Wauneitas. Another 14 do not know
whether they are or not. One, after
having said no, changed to undecided
after her friend told her that all
girls are members. There is some-
thing wrong when nearly 17 per cent
of the girls questioned did not know
about the Wauneita society. Score
another point for the integrationists.
Stamp out ignorance and segregation!

Short Shorts

Rcligious Notes

LSA hayride, corn and weiner
roast at Rainbow Valley, Wednesday,
September 28. Cars will leave the
Centre, 11143-91 Ave., at 7:00 p.m.
sharp. Cost—$1.

VCF “Meet the Professors” Dag-
wood, will he held Thursday, Sept-
ember 29, 5:30 p.m. SUB cafeteria.
Guest speaker is Dr. Cragg, vice-
president of the University.

Sports Board

Varsity Bowling club: Organization
meeting West Lounge, SUB on Fri-
day, September 30, 4:30 p.m. For
further information phone Bob
Windsor GE 9-5462 or Less Hansen
HO 6-3422,

All University women interested in
trying out for the Women’s Inter-
varsity Golf Team are asked to fill
out entry forms available at the
Women’s Physical Education office
before September 30. Tryouts com-
mence on Oct. 1. For further in-
formation contact Barbara Waywitka
GR 7-1247.

Intervarsity tennis practices are
held every day at 4:30 p.m. at the
University tennis courts.

All students interested in the
Varsity Cross-Country attend a
meeting on Wednesday, September
28 at 7:00 p.m. in room 114, Physical
Education building. Those unable to
attend this meeting, call Dr. Alex-
ander at Extension 366.

Miscellaneous

For all Jubilaires club members
and all those interested in Varsity
Varieties, there will be a meeting
Wednesday 7:30 pm. in the West
Lounge of SUB.

Ballet club: Registration and meet-
ing Tuesday, September 27, 4:30-6:00
p.m. Wauneita Lounge, SUB. Those
unable to attend but are interested
in joining call Helen, GR 9-0657.

U of A Radio’s first general meet-
ing of the session to be held Tuesday,
September 27 in Wauneita Lounge at
7:30 p.m. All present and prospec-
tive members are asked to turn up
with a friend.

Debating club’s organizational
meeting and demonstration debate on
Wednesday at 7:30 in the West
Lounge of SUB: “The woman’s place
is barefoot, pregnant, and in the
kitchen.” Affirmative—Cliff
O’Brien, Law 2 and Dave Cooke,
Law 2. Negative—Hal Veale, Law 2
and Bob Jarvis, Law 1.

First Fall meeting of the Campus
Social Credit club in Council Cham-
bers on Friday, September 30 at
12:30.

" Ride to campus: Ride available
from Hardisty every morning at
8:30. Phone Andy, HO 6-3818.

Ride to campus: Anyone wishing @ |
ride from 118 Ave. and 80 St. for 8:30
classes phone Don at BR 7-6341.

Green patterned Eversharp bor-
rowed from unknown freshman dur-
ing phys ed registration. Owner
please phone GR 9 5007.

On September 29 at 7:30 p.m. the.
Intervarsity council is sponsoring 2
panel discussion and question period .
in the West Lounge of SUB for the
benefit of those men students that.
are interested in men’s fraternities.
Guest speaker will be Dr. Maury
Van Vliet. Refreshments will
served.

Modern Dance club: First registra-
tion meeting tonight (Tuesday) in
room 011, Physical Education build-
ing, 7 p.m.




